Salve Regina University

Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

Newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

11-5-1981

Newsbulletin vol. 10, no. 9

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 10, no. 9" (1981). Newsbulletin. 266. https://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/266

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. It has been accepted for inclusion in Newsbulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@salve.edu.



Salve Regina The Newport College

Newport, Rhode Island 02840

Published for the College Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Relations. Deadline Tuesday, NOON.

Volume 10, Number 9

November 5, 1981

QUOTABLE QUOTE FROM THE NEIGHBORS!

The following is an excerpt from a letter received from a neighbor of four of our students:

"I just want you to know about the four Salve students that are living next door to us. They are the lovliest neighbors we've ever had. So considerate of our old age and so pleasant and friendly.

The College can be proud of them, and I wrote the owner to that effect three weeks ago."

Many thanks to the neighbor and to the students!

CONCERTS AT OCHRE COURT

Concerts At Ochre Court presents The Herman-Lifschitz Duo, Violin and Piano, on Sunday, November 8, 1981, at 2:30 pm. The presentation is partially funded by the New England Foundation for the Arts, The Rhode Island State Council of the Arts, and The National Endowment for the Arts. Donation is \$1.00. Sophia Herman and Ludmila Lifschitz, twin sisters, graduated from the Leningrad State Conservatory with Master degrees in performance. In 1966 they won first prize in the Soviet Chamber Music Competition in Moscow. They are now residents of the United States.

FACULTY NEWS

Mrs. Catherine Graziano, Chairman, Department of Nursing, has been elected Chairperson of the Nursing Leadership Council of Rhode Island for 1981-1982.

The purpose of the Leadership Council is to affect and give direction to the course of nursing, both local and global. Membership is limited to nurses in leadership positions in Nursing education and practice throughout Rhode Island, as well as officers of recognized nursing organizations and associations and members of the Rhode Island Board of Nurse Registration and Nursing Education.

This Council identifies and addresses those issues concerned with the education of nurses and the practice of nursing. It serves as a forum for discussion of pertinent issues, takes necessary action, and/or makes recommendations for action to other appropriate bodies in the state, region, or nation.

FACULTY NEWS (CONTINUED)

Several faculty and staff participated in the College Personnel Association of Rhode Island's Fall Conference held at the Community College of Rhode Island Thursday, October 29, 1981. Jan Gordon of Counseling Services was a member of a panel which presented a workshop on "Free To Be Me: Exploring Gender Role Stereotyping on Campus". John Rok of Counseling Services served as the Program Chairman for the conference. Other members of the Salve Regina College Community who participated were: Norman Faria, Sr. Roselina McKillop, Carrie Lou Winter, Nina Kaull, Steven Painchaud and Fred Promades. CPART's Spring Conference will be held at Providence College in April.

Sr. Therese M. McQueeney, S.N.D. recently visited a class meeting of Religious Studies 290-World Religions and presented an illustrated lecture and demonstration in the Japanese art of flower arranging. Her lecture, presented in authentic costume, provided students with a background in this discipline as it relates to Zen Buddhism. This program was video-taped and is available at the ITC.

The French Department was represented recently at the Rhode Island Foreign Language Association October meeting at Toll Gate High School in Warwick. Panelists from international businesses, banks and export corporations presented personal views and experiences, stressing the need for foreign language competency in their fields. In attendance were <u>Sisters Marie Janelle</u> and Theresa McQueeney.

<u>Sr. Eugena Poulin</u>, <u>Sr. Theresa McQueeney</u>, and <u>Br. Gene Lappin</u> were among the Alliance Francaise members at a reception on October 23, given by Madame Quinto Maganini at her historic home, Vernon House. The former headquarters of General Rochambeau provided an appropriate setting for Alliance President Monique Panaggio's report on her recent experience at Yorktown.

Dr. Ascanio DePippo attended the annual meeting of New England Independent Clinical Laboratories at a Seminar in Hartford, Connecticut, last weekend.

Mrs. Barbara Dean and Miss Anne Foglia recently attended a conference sponsored by the Department of Continuing Education at John Hopkins Hospital, in Baltimore, Maryland. The conference addressed the topic: "Changing Health Risks of Women".

<u>Sister Loretto O'Connor's</u> anthology, <u>Shared Harvest</u> will be available in early December in the bookstore. The paperback edition will cost \$9.75, and the clothbound edition will cost \$20.75.

"EDUCATION VIA RADIO" FOCUSES ON FAMOUS NEWPORT PERSONALITIES

Famous Newport area personalities from 1638 to the present, are the subjects of this year's "Education via Radio" program sponsored by Salve in cooperation with WADK, AM radio, 1540.

Experts from the College and community will join WADK host, Freddie Fernandez, every other Wednesday from 9 to 10 am to discuss Newport's founders, architects, wealthy, military leaders, writers and other influential citizens.

EDUCATION VIA RADIO (CONTINUED)

Listeners will learn the fascinating stories behind such familiar Newport names as Redwood, Coggeshall, Franklin, Touro, Hunt, Astor and Vanderbilt.

Those persons desiring a list of upcoming Newport Personalities to be discussed, may call Dr. Robert J. McKenna at Ext. 285.

The next program will be aired November 11, 1981. Aaron Slom and The Reverend Canon Lorne Coyle will give brief biographical sketches of the following personalities: George Berkeley, James and Ann Franklin and Abraham Redwood. Mr. Slom is the owner of Franklin Printers, which James Franklin, Benjamin's brother, established in 1767. Reverend Coyle is Rector of Trinity Church in Newport.

NOTICE FROM UNITED WAY CHAIRMAN

The campaign ended last Friday. Again, thanks for the wonderful response! However, your chairman's job is not done until I can account for every card. Is your's one I have not yet received??

THANK YOU

Mrs. Mary McCarthy wishes to say thank you for all the well wishes she received at the retirement party held in her honor last Friday.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION TO HOST HAMDEN GET-TOGETHER FOR PARENTS AND SALVE ALUMNI

An afternoon get-together is planned at the Laurel View Country Club in Hamden, Sunday, November 15 for Connecticut area parents and alumni of Salve Regina. Chairman for this event is Geraldine Porada Munroe, a 1962 graduate of Salve, now residing in Wethersfield.

Sister Lucille McKillop will attend the informal get-together to be held from 2 to 4 pm.

For more information call Sharon Caine, College 'lumni Office, at 847-6650, Ext. 223.

BEST BOY

The Department of Psychology will sponsor the film "Best Boy" on Thursday, November 12 at 7:00 pm. The film will be shown in O'Hare Auditorium. Admission is free. "Best Boy" has won an Academy Award for Best Documentary Feature from the Academy of Motion Picture Arts and Sciences.

CEC

On Wednesday, October 28, the Council for Exceptional Children here at Salve Regina along with the James L. Maher Center held a Halloween Dance in Ochre Court.

The dance turned out to be a major success with the Marty Maher Band providing the entertainment.

We would like to thank everyone who volunteered as well as those who participated for making our dance a great success.

DANCE MARATHON UP-DATE

The dance marathon will be for twenty hours - 7:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.

There are only eight days left to get sponsors and sponsor receipts must be in the College Activities Office by November 13 at 4:00 pm.

<u>All</u> are invited to watch the contestants dance. Come and support the contestant twenty-hour fight against cancer!

QUEST PROGRAM

Sister Rita Ricker and Joanne Maznicki (Salve '81) will present a thirty minute slide show on the "Quest Program: An experience in Christian Community living and service to the poor." The presentation will be given in Ochre Lodge at 8:00 pm on Sunday, November 8. Refreshments will be served afterwards.

Quest sponsors a two-week session in Washington, D.C. during the Christmas vacation, and month-long sessions at various locations during the summer.

FAST FOR A WORLD HARVEST

Oxfam-America is a private, non-profit organization which provides key financial support to self-help development projects in Asia, Africa, and Latin America. In coordination with campus ministry, the Junior Class is participating in a day of Fast for a World Harvest on Thursday, November 19. Those who would like further information in regard to this organization are encouraged to write to Oxfam-America, 302 Columbus Avenue, Boston, Massachusetts, 02116.

JUNIOR CLASS MEETING

The Junior Class will have its first class meeting on Thursday, November 12, at 8:00 pm in the Boathouse. All Juniors are urged to come and participate in planning and coordinating this year's upcoming events. Come and support your class!

STUDENT ACADEMIC SENATE

The Student Academic Senate is sponsoring Major/Minor Day on Wednesday, November 18, 1981, 9:00 am and 2:00 pm and 4:30-7:30 pm in the Lobby and Lounge of O'Hare Academic Center. Each department will offer students an opportunity for declared majors to check their academic progress toward meeting graduation requirements. Major/Minor Day will also give undeclared students an opportunity to begin the formal declaration process and will give undecided students an opportunity to discuss departmental offerings with both faculty and students from the department. For more information contact Diane Caplin (Ext. 367) or your Student Academic Senate departmental representative.

CLASS RINGS

Any student wishing to order his or her school ring may do so today and tomorrow at O'Hare Lobby. A representative from Josten's will be taking orders at the following times:

Thursday 10 am - 3 pm 6 pm - 8 pm Friday 10 am - 3 pm

All rings will be presented at the Ring Ceremony on February 13.

THE INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY CENTER, Angelus Hall, is now open during the following hours:

ITC

Monday, 8:30 am - 4:00 pm / 7:00 -10:00 pm Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday, 8:30 am - 10:00 pm Friday, 8:30 am to 4:00 pm

NEW BOATHOUSE HOURS

Tuesday - 8:30 -12:00 Film Night
Wednesday - 9:00 -12:00 Coffeehouse Night
Thursday - 8:30 -12:00 DJ Night
Friday - 3:30 - 5:30 Faculty Student Hours

Boathouse T-Shirts are available at the Office of College Activities, Miley Hall.

CAMPUS MINISTRY

Recently the President of the College, Sister Lucille McKillop, accepted a silver plated chalice and ciborium from Mrs. Theresa Panitz of Ansonia, Connecticut, in memory of her daughter, Patricia Panitz. The chalice and ciborium will be used for liturgical celebrations in the Chapel of Ochre Court.

WEEKEND LITURGY SCHEDULE

Saturday, November 7 5:00 p.m. Ochre Court Chapel

Celebrant: Rev. Joseph McCloskey

Saturday, November 7 5:00 p.m. Eastgate Chapel

Celebrant: Rev. Thomas Carnevale

Sunday, November 8 10:00 a.m. Ochre Court Chapel

Celebrant: Rev. Raymond McNicholas

Sunday, November 8 6:30 p.m. Ochre Court Chapel Celebrant: Rev. Thomas Lopes - Visiting Priest Music Ministry

Monday Evening, November 9th 8:00 p.m.

Residence Hall Liturgy - Seaview

Celebrant: Rev. Douglas Spina

IMPORTANT NOTICE

PLEASE be sure that NEWSBULLETIN items for the November 12, 1981, NEWSBULLETIN reach the Public Relations Office by 4 pm MONDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 1981.

THANK YOU!

NOVEMBER CALENDAR OF EVENTS

November 5 - November 23

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 5		
D.J. Night	Boathouse	8:30 p.m.
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 8		
Concert	Ochre Court	2:30-5:00 p.m.
Quest Program	Ochre Lodge	8:00 p.m.
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 10		
Film "The Swarm"	Boathouse	9:00 p.m.
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 11		
Veterans Day - HOLIDAY		
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 12		
Film "Best Boy"	O'Hare Auditorium	7:00 p.m.
Junior Class Meeting	Boathouse	8:00 p.m.
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 13		
Dance Marathon	Ochre Court	7:00-3:00 p.m. (20 hrs)
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14		
Dance Marathon	Ochre Court	ends 3:00 p.m.
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 17		
Nautilus Meeting	O'Hare	7:45 p.m9:00 p.m.
Film "The Trial of Billy Jack"	Boathouse	9:00 p.m.
	Boachouse	J. 00 p.m.
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 18 Math Competency Test	O'Hare Auditorium	6:15 p.m8:15 p.m.
The state of the s	o nate Additolium	O.15 P.m. O.15 P.m.
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 20 Wedding Rehearsal	Ochre Court	6:00 p.m.
	odire court	0.00 р.ш.
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 21	0.1	11.00
Wedding	Ochre Court	11:00 a.m.
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23		
Graduate Student Reception	Ochre Court	6:00-8:30 p.m.
Film "Airport 77"	Boathouse	9:00 p.m.

"CHAT 'N CHEW" Miley Hall

Serving light Breakfast and Lunch daily

MONDAY - FRIDAY 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

We will soon be open NIGHTS!! 7:00 to 10:00

"HOMEMADE DAILY LUNCH SPECIALS"

SANDWICHES

"Chat "N Chew Challenge" (A thick all-natural peanut butter sandwich with jelly, marshmallow or banana) \$1.50	SIDE ORDERS
HAM	FRENCH FRIES \$ ONION RINGS
DESSERTS CARROT CAKE \$1.00 APPLE PIE 80	
BEVERAGES COFFEE	

HOT CHOCOLATE 50
HOT CIDER 60
SOFT DRINKS 45
(Pepsi/diet, Root Beer)
(Orange, Mountain Dew)
JUICE 50
(Apple, Orange, Grapefruit)